Rufford Park Post





Issue 28 29 April 2022

Telephone: 0113 3910906

www.ruffordparkprimary.org.uk

office@ruffordparkprimary.org.uk

Jane (from SCARF) supporting our

children were taught about dental

EYFS curriculum in Nursery as the

hygiene. The children were very excited to take home a toothbrush

and a tube of toothpaste which

had been donated by our local

Morrisons store.

Headteacher's news:

I have had a busy week with governors' meetings and school improvement work as we continue to wait for the imminent call from Ofsted. We expect to be visited any day soon and when we do, I will be required to inform all parents / carers and will be asking you to contribute your views about the school through the Ofsted Parent View (survey). We were last inspected in 2017 and the last report is here on the website. I strongly believe that the school continues to be at least good and hope that you share these views too.

Y6 have got back into the swing of things (after spending most of last week

'swinging on things') as they continue to work hard in the build up to SATs. Y2 are getting prepared for their assessments too. We have also had workshops (delivered by Jane from SCARF) across the whole school this week on a range of PSHE topics.

Have a lovely bank holiday weekend and happy Eid al-Fitr to our families who are celebrating on Monday and Tuesday.



















Nursery Reception Y1 Pear Y1/2 Lime Y2 Cherry

Y3 Willow Y3/4 Cedar Y4 Beech

Y5 Oak <u>Y5/6 Ash</u> Y6 Maple This week in assembly... I told the story of 'King Midas and the golden touch' and Miss Tidey talked about having a golden wonder moment (a moment to stop, think and be amazed). Both assemblies related to the importance of valuing our health, our families as well as appreciating the safe world in which we live.

Sports News: Last night after school, the U11 team played their last league game of the season against Rawdon Littlemoor. They were very unlucky to lose 6-5 in a game that saw them dominate the vast majority of the second half. This followed a 5-1 defeat earlier in the week to Ss Peter and Paul. It has been a successful and enjoyable season. Well done to the boys, Mr Spence and Sam.

The **Scholastic Book Fair** has been a bia success and the Y6 Takeover Team has done a brilliant job. At the time of writing, we have taken £1260 of which the school will get 60% commission to buy books for school. Thank you for supporting the book fair and to the Y6 Takeover Team and Miss Bairstow for superb organisation in the weeks preceding and during the event. The book in a box competition was a good addition to the book fair fun and winners were announced in assembly this morning. A sample of the entries are to the left.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Fri 6 May: Bake Sale after school Mon 9 - Thurs 13 May: Y6 SATs

Fri 20 May: 'Make the Rules' FORP

fundraiser

Fri 27 May: Platinum Jubilee

celebrations in school

Fri 27 May: school closes for half term and opens on Mon 6 June







